Cozo Mps

Minutes of the Santaquin Board of Adjustment meeting held February 20, 1990. Meeting held to train new Board members.

Present: Ken Kelly, Ed Westover, Kurt Stringham, Brent Vincent,

Jeri Bascom. Sherman Jones

Absent:

Ed Westover nominated Sherman Jones to be the new chairman. Seconded by Ken Kelly. Nomination passed. Kurt Stringham nominated Ed Westover to be vice-chairman in case Mr. Jones couldn't be there. Seconded by Brent Vincent. Nomination passed.

The Board determined the length of members terms as follows:

1 year Ed Westover
2 year Ken Kelly
3 year Sherman Jones
4 year Kurt Stringham
5 year Brent Vincent

The meeting was held to help the new members of the Board become familiar with their responsibilities. They discussed the zoning ordinance and their need to be familiar with what wis in it. The Board also had questions about some of the wording in parts of the ordinance and made a recommendation on Section 20 #4 having to do with side yard requirements. Their suggested wording goes as follows:

"A minimum side yard of 20 feet with no side yard of less than 8 feet."

Mrs. Bascom was asked to get the Board up-to-date copies of the zoning ordinance and also make copies of Chapter 9-1 to 10-1 from the Book 'Planning and Zoning Administration in Utah', for each of the members.

Brent Vincent called for adjournment. Seconded by Kurt Stringham. Meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Chairman

Acting Chairman

Secretary

Date